MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL OF LAUREL
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

305-307 First Street e Laurel, Maryland 20707 (301) 725-0088

http://www.cityoflaurel.org e email — dpw@laurel.md.us Fax (301) 498-5266

October 23, 2024

MEMORANDUM

TO: Mayor Keith R. Sydnor
President James Kole
Laurel City Councilmembers

THRU: Joanne Barr, Deputy City Administrator JHB-
FROM: Timothy Miller, Director, Public Works
SUBJ: Fleet Acquisition — Street Crack Sealer

The Department of Public Works is requesting approval for the purchase of a Crack Pro
125 melter/applicator. It has been at least three (3) since the City has owned this piece of
equipment: the last one became inoperable, and other purchases became a higher priority. It will
be beneficial to seal cracks in the streets to mitigate the need in some instances for full asphalt
repairs.

Specifications:

The Equalis Group is a purchasing cooperative organization that provides contracts
competitively bid for the use of public agencies. The accepted quote is from Seal Master of
Cockeysville, Maryland, through the Equalis Group contract #COG-2149D.

Funding:
Funding is available through the Adopted FY2025 CIP — Fleet Replacement Project.
The cost for this equipment is $82,228.91.

Recommendation:
It is recommended that the purchase of this equipment for a total cost of $82,228.91 be
awarded to Seal Master of Cockeysville, Maryland.

Should you have any questions or desire further information, please contact Timothy Miller
at (301) 725-0088, extension 3206.

Reviewed for funding:

MNMehte Joglto lo / 48 / a0 4
S. Michele Saylor, Diréctor Date
Department of Budget and Personnel Services

cc: Christian Pulley, CPM, City Administrator



